
Year 4 

Multiplication Table Check



Failing to memorise and have fluent recall of these facts is cited 
by many adults as evidence that they are failures in maths, 
leading to a mindset that turns them off learning the subject 
altogether.

Multiplication facts are vital skills to being a successful 
mathematician.



NCETM definition of fluency

‘Quick and efficient recall of facts and 

procedures and the flexibility to move between 

different contexts and representations of 

mathematics’.





Children in Year 4

• In June 2021 a new national statutory test for Y4 children 

called the ‘Multiplication Tables Check’ (MTC) was introduced. 

• The test judges how well each child knows their multiplication 

tables up to 12 x 12, which is the expected standard by the end 

of Year 4.

• All children, working at the expected standard, will be 

participating in the multiplication tables check in June over a 

two week period (2nd -13th June).

• The check also helps us to identify if your child may need 

additional support.



What is the Multiplication Table 
Check?

• It is an on-screen check consisting of 25 times table questions. 

• Your child will be able to answer 3 practice questions before taking 

the actual check. 

• They will then have 6 seconds to answer each question. On 

average, the check should take no longer than 5 minutes to 

complete.



What if my child cannot access the 
check?

There are several access arrangements available for the check, which can be 

used to support pupils with specific needs. Your child’s teacher will ensure 

that the access arrangements are appropriate for your child before they take 

the check in June.

The check has been designed so that it is inclusive and accessible to as 

many children as possible, including those with special educational needs or 

disability (SEND) or English as an additional language (EAL). 

However, there may be some circumstances in which it will not be appropriate 

for a pupil to take the check, even when using suitable access arrangements.



Do I need to do anything to prepare 
my child for the check?

No, you do not need to do anything additional to prepare your child for the 

check. 

As part of usual practice, teachers may ask you to practise times tables with 

your child.

Schools will have unlimited access to a ‘try it out’ area from April. They can use 

this to make sure pupils have the necessary support required to access the 

check. This includes opportunities for pupils to familiarise themselves with the 

check application and try out any access arrangements that may be required.



Feedback from the Check

Parents will receive information about the result of your child’s test. There is 

no pass mark.





Mastery Maths KS2

This year St Margaret’s were selected to take part in the Mastery Maths KS2 

project. The project enables pupils in Years 4 and 5 to develop fluency in 

multiplication and division facts, and a confidence and flexibility with number 

that exemplifies good number sense.

As part of the project the children receive an additional Maths session in an 

afternoon which lasts approximately 15 minutes.



Multiplication Check website

Multiplication Tables Check – Mathsframe

https://mathsframe.co.uk/en/resources/resource/477/Multiplication-Tables-Check

